November 1, 1937

Dear Professor Romanovekl,

I am delighted to learn that one of your puplla hae
tronelated my "Dealgn of Experimenta", and, naturally,
wish the greatest success to this publiocatlion. Nevertheless
your reaguest for a photograph dces somewhat emharrass me,
for the following reason.

I understand that the Boviet Government doee not legally
reocognise the copyright lawe of other countries, although, in
faot, they make arrangements with the publighers who possess
thess ocopyrights. I ﬁn not think my publkshera, Messra Oliver
& Boyd, Tweeddale Court, Edinburgh, have been approached,
or have given, permission for thls translatlon, and 1n these
ciroumstancea I ocannot myself ccoperate in what they may regard
ag an infringsment of thelr rights.

I have reason to belleve that, Lf the Department concermed,
aprroached Messrs Oliver & Boyd with an offer of no great
megnitude, evem though payable only in internsl currenocy, they
would be Sohe ; with this formel acknowledgement of Thelr
righte, &n would at my request not stand in the way of what
may be & valuable publioation, Would you, or Mr Peregoodoff,
taks the matter up with the Pueslan authorities, in which oase



I should be happy to ocoopsrate.

I am glad to hear that your sarvices in University
organiestion are now belng recogniesd, even though the
gddltlonal work may withdraw your tinme from mathemetioal
statistics. I should very much indeed like to po:sesa a
copy of your book when 1t ls published.

With best wighes to yourself -and your family,

Youre sinoerely,



